Subject:

FW: Middle Street bike lanes, Portsmouth

From: WatsonJr, Bill [mailto:WILLIAM.E.WATSONJR@dot.nh.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, January 20, 2021 2:45 PM

To: Juliet T.H. Walker <jthwalker@cityofportsmouth.com>; Eric B. Eby <ebeby@cityofportsmouth.com> **Cc:** Hudson, Robert <Robert.A.Hudson@dot.nh.gov>; Willeke, Charles <Charles.R.Willeke@dot.nh.gov>

Subject: RE: Middle Street bike lanes, Portsmouth

Good Afternoon Juliet, and thank you for the correction.

Thank you for the material from Toole Design, and for the meeting on Monday 1/11/2021 to go over the results of the work completed by Toole Design.

Our review of the recommendations from Toole Design note no significant changes being recommended in the approach that has been implement for the Middle Street Bike Lane project.

The Department continues to stand on its prior position that the City appropriately designed improved bicycle facilities, had appropriate public input and involvement throughout the project, and implemented these improvements appropriately.

This independent review supports our position without changes.

Any changes to the implemented improvements beyond the recommended minor improvements that Toole Design documented will require the Department to start the process to request that the City of Portsmouth PAYBACK the federal funds invested into the Safe Routes to School project #28757.

Please note the previous email incorrectly referenced a meeting on January 13.

Regards, Bill

William Watson Jr., PE Administrator P - 603-271-3344 F - 603-271-8093 Bill.Watson@dot.nh.gov

NH Department of Transportation
Bureau of Planning and Community Assistance
7 Hazen Drive
Concord NH 03301



From: WatsonJr, Bill [mailto:WILLIAM.E.WATSONJR@dot.nh.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 2021 11:15 AM

To: Eric B. Eby <<u>ebeby@cityofportsmouth.com</u>>; Juliet T.H. Walker <<u>jthwalker@cityofportsmouth.com</u>> **Cc:** Hudson, Robert <<u>Robert.A.Hudson@dot.nh.gov</u>>; Willeke, Charles <<u>Charles.R.Willeke@dot.nh.gov</u>>

Subject: RE: Middle Street bike lanes, Portsmouth

Thank you for this material, and for the meeting on Monday 1/13/2021 to go over the results of the work completed by Toole Design.

Our review of the recommendations from Toole Design note no significant changes being recommended in the approach that has been implement for the Middle Street Bike Lane project.

The Department continues to stand on its prior position that the City appropriately designed improved bicycle facilities, had appropriate public input and involvement throughout the project, and implemented these improvements appropriately.

This independent review supports our position without changes.

Any changes to the implemented improvements beyond the recommended minor improvements that Toole Design documented will require the Department to start the process to request that the City of Portsmouth PAYBACK the federal funds invested into the Safe Routes to School project #28757.

Regards, Bill

William Watson Jr., PE Administrator P - 603-271-3344 F - 603-271-8093 Bill.Watson@dot.nh.gov

NH Department of Transportation
Bureau of Planning and Community Assistance
7 Hazen Drive
Concord NH 03301



From: Eric B. Eby < ebeby@cityofportsmouth.com>
Sent: Thursday, December 31, 2020 9:05 AM

To: WatsonJr, Bill <WILLIAM.E.WATSONJR@dot.nh.gov>; Juliet T.H. Walker <jthwalker@cityofportsmouth.com>

Cc: Hudson, Robert <Robert.A.Hudson@dot.nh.gov>; Willeke, Charles <Charles.R.Willeke@dot.nh.gov>

Subject: Re: Middle Street bike lanes, Portsmouth

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Attached for your review is the bike lane review memo from the City's consultant, Toole Design.

Eric Eby Parking and Transportation Engineer City of Portsmouth 603 766 1415